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                    QUINTON CHURCH PRIMARY SCHOOL
Executive Headteacher     Mrs S Cosgrove

______________________________________________________________________

HAGLEY ROAD WEST     QUINTON    BIRMINGHAM    B32 1AJ

______________________________________________________________________
tel    0121 675 4422     fax   0121 675 2828    email   enquiry@quinton.bham.sch.uk





Dear Parents/Carers

We write to inform you that following agreement by the Governors our school is now actively pursuing conversion to Academy status, having concluded that conversion would be a positive move for our school. We would aim to become an Academy by October 2016.

We would like to provide you with as much information as possible, so that you may better understand the importance of the school taking this opportunity to secure the future of education for all pupils within our community. We are looking to join Barchelai Multi-Academy Trust which comprises St Michael’s Primary School and Nonsuch Primary School. As you know, St Michael’s and Quinton have worked together for two years and we believe that by joining together formally will continue to provide exciting opportunities for all of our children. Post conversion to academy status Quinton School will retain its current name, ethos and values.

The key question that we are asking you to consider is whether you feel that this is in the best interest of our school?

What are Academies?
Academies are publically funded schools, which are not controlled by the Local Authority and therefore have additional independence in a number of important areas. This greater independence brings increased responsibilities and opportunities to build upon our current success and ensure that we continue to improve our service to families in our local community. You can view further detail on academies at the Department of Education website at:

http://www.education.gov.uk’schools/leadership/typeofschools/academies
What is a multi-academy?

A multi- academy builds on the principles above, and where two or more schools convert to academy status together. A single academy board (a company limited by guarantee) is formed to provide the strategic leadership and oversight of each school. Each school will retain its Local Governing Body which will operate in much the same way as it does at present.

Who is Barchelai Multi-Academy Trust and why join?

BMAT is a Multi-Academy Trust (MAT) made up of St Michael’s Primary School and Nonsuch Primary School. St Michael’s converted to an academy in 2012 and then became a MAT in January of this year when Nonsuch joined.

St Michael’s decided to convert to a MAT so that it could provide support to those schools that are in need. St Michael’s and Quinton Church Primary Schools have been working together since September 2014 and the relationship between the two schools has gone from strength to strength with pupils and colleagues benefitting from collaboration and the sharing of good practice. Bringing Quinton Church Primary School into the MAT will strengthen the School Improvement Team further with teachers across the partnership schools working together to improve standards for all of the schools.

Why convert to Academy Status?

Firstly, becoming an academy would allow us to strengthen our cohesion between all 3 schools in order to support the improvement of standards across the MAT.

Secondly, there would be greater flexibility in how we spend our funding. At present, the Local Authority retain a significant percentage of our budget to provide for centralised services. As an academy we would be able to determine for ourselves, which, if any, of those services we want the Local Authority to provide. 

Finally, academies are becoming a reality across the country and many of our schools have recently converted or are in the process of converting. Many of the traditional services provided by the Local Authority are being and have been, withdrawn as a result of enduring funding pressures and this situation is only likely to worsen. 
What might change?

Accountability would be direct to the Department for Education rather than the Local Authority. There would be some additional financial performance management reporting to satisfy the requirements of Companies House and the Charities Commission. This burden will be managed centrally and not by individual schools.
What would stay the same?

All three schools will retain their own distinctive characters and identities; including their own uniforms, logos and web sites. Most importantly our schools will keep their own ethos, aims and values.

What happens next?

We are now entering a consultation period running from 27th May to 24th June. During this time, we will be consulting with parents/carers, pupils, staff, unions, the Local Authority, the local community and local schools.

The coffee evening on June 8th (5.30- 6.30pm) will provide an opportunity for parents to come and discuss any questions you may have. If, however, you are unable to make this then you are welcome to call us directly where we can arrange a time that is mutually convenient for us to meet.
ACADEMY CONVERSION-QUESTIONS AND ANSWERS FOR PARENTS

The following questions and answers have been complied to aid the consultation programme. They have been put together specifically with parents in mind. They are not exhaustive but we hope they will answer some of the questions you may have.

Will it cost parents more money?

No, our plans do not include anything that should result in increased parental costs

Will the school day or term change?

School have always had the autonomy to alter the timings of the days and term dates. If this were to be considered it would be after proper consultation with parents and carers and would not be as a result of academisation.

Will the school move to a new location?

No

Will children with Special Educational Needs and Disability still get help from outside the school? Who will decide what help they get?

SEN students have statutory rights and these will remain unchanged. As now, we and the Local Authority will decide support levels, with the potential for additional support from the MAT.

Will the cost of trips go up?

Not as a result of being an academy. We try hard to minimise the cost of trips but the market rates are beyond our control.  If a trip is cost prohibitive then we shall always try to find an alternative.
Will class sizes go up?

Not as a direct result of becoming an Academy. However, all academies still have to follow the statutory guidelines for admissions.

Will the curriculum stay the same?

As an academy we are able to determine our own curriculum and we are not bound by the National Curriculum. That said, we are still required to undertake the SAT tests at the end of each key stage so we would ensure that all we are enabling the children to access this appropriately. We will, however, have greater opportunities for subject area development.

Will you change the entry criteria? Will you become selective in choosing pupils? Will you change the catchment area?

All academies are required to adopt clear and fair admission arrangements in line with the admissions law and the School Admissions Code. When a school converts to become an academy, it will be the admission authority and is responsible for its own admission arrangements. We shall still use the Local Authority to manage our admissions process with appeals being supported by Birmingham Diocese (as we are a Faith school).
Who do I complain to if I’m not happy with the school- it used to be the Local Authority?

The complaints procedure will remain the same, although it might be that ultimately a complaint will be made direct to the DfE rather than the Local Authority. Each school will make its complaints procedure available on the web site.
Together with Christ
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